              FRIENDS OF HAW RIDGE – JAN. 10, 2008 MEETING minutes

President Lois Martin called the meeting to order.  She reported on the following:

Friends of Haw Ridge is officially a non-profit organization.  We received a letter from the IRS stating so.

Lois has signature authority.

Treasury report is $5,843.08

Annual dues are due.  You can send your dues to FOHR, P.O. Box 4453, Oak Ridge, TN  37831

Lois met with Josh Collins, Oak Ridge Parks and Rec, about the greenways.  There was a meeting with the prospective designers of Melton Lake Phase 4 and they did a walk down.  Don’t expect it to happen in’08 because of the wetlands surveys, easements, etc. 

Lois spoke with Jim Dyer, Battalion Captain with the Oak Ridge Fire Dept., about controlled burns.  He is in favor of controlled burns in the park.  Lois then spoke to Josh Collins about it.

Tom Dunigan wants to put a bench on East Shore.  The city will provide the bench.

ACTION ITEMS FROM OCTOBER 2007 MEETING:

Building a Beginner Trail – on hold.

Isthmus Trail solution - get estimate on riprap to fix trail or build a long bridge.

Red Shore Boardwalk – have not heard from Eagle Scout about this project. 

Post 4 – need to move Post 4 on Saddle Trail.

OAK RIDGE POLICE VISIT:
Oak Ridge Police Department sent out 2 officers to discuss the recent rash of break-ins at Haw Ridge.  Officers Victor Owen and Trace Sweat heard from several victims of break-ins.  

John Alig said his truck was broken into the day after Christmas and his bike bag and wallet were stolen.  Thieves immediately went on a shopping spree with his credit card.  His bag was recovered in Lenoir City, still containing his GPS and NiteRider light.   
Another person said his car had been broken into twice in his driveway on West Outer.

The officers have a suspect in mind and said to be on the lookout for a MID-80’s GREY TOYOTA PICKUP TRUCK WITH 4-SALE WRITTEN IN SHOE POLISH.   Also, be on the lookout for a suspicious BLUE CAVELIER.  If you see either one of these vehicles, call the Oak Ridge Police non-emergency # 425-4399.

The officers offered these suggestions to park users:


Change into your biking/running clothes before you get there.


Lock valuables in trunk or glove box (including receipts, prescription bottles, anything with vital info).

Thieves like PURSES, GYM BAGS, and ELECTRONICS – so lock them up or leave them at home.

Leave your windows cracked or door unlocked.  Thieves are less likely to bust your window if they can get in your car easily.

Look for someone who doesn’t belong (isn’t a biker/runner/hiker).

Park under the lights.

Pay attention to your surroundings.  

Watch for someone watching you leave.

Do not approach or confront them – ever!

Get the license plate #, along with a good description of the car and person.  Get as much information as possible.

To report suspicious activity, call the Oak Ridge Police Dept. non-emergency # 425-4399.
After the officers left, we discussed putting up UNDER SURVEILLANCE signs around the park (similar to the LDC’s signs).

    We should email city council members about break-ins, esp. Oak Ridge residents:


Tom Beehan  tbeehan@cortn.org

William Golden, JR.  wgolden@cortn.org

Tom Haynes  thaynes@cortn.org

Charlie Hensley  chensley@cortn.org

D. June Miller  jmiller@cortn.org

David Mosby  dmosby@cortn.org

Ellen Smith  esmith@cortn.org
 ACTION ITEMS:

Make list of break-in tips from Police Officers and send to yahoo group, and KTC 
The kiosk needs repair.  Tony Durand, John Alig, and Dave Jordan will head up this project.

FOHR will host a FOHR DAY in the spring.  All trail users and potential trail users will be invited.  Details to come.

Possible SORBA race – no details. 

KTC TRAIL Run – is in the spring.  no details.

